Standing Committee of the

Council of University Classical Departments
MINUTES
of the 159th meeting of the Standing Committee,

held on Thursday, 23 March 2023, at 9 am,

via Zoom
Present: Helen Lovatt (Chair), Gesine Manuwald (Secretary), Leonardo Costantini, Lucy Grig, Kirsty Harrod, Owen Hodkinson (Elections), Jennifer Ingleheart, Nick Lowe, Neville Morley (Open Access), Tom Nelson (Bulletin), Rosanna Omitowoju (Treasurer), Elizabeth Pender (Education Committee), Cressida Ryan (Bulletin), Carrie Vout

Apologies: Elena Giusti (EDI Committee), Maria Fragoulaki, Katherine Harloe (ICS), Victoria Leonard (EDI Committee)
1. Minutes of the 158th meeting, held on 21 October 2022 (Appendix 1)
Approved (https://cucd.blogs.sas.ac.uk/standing-committee/).

2. Matters arising from the minutes
The Arts and Humanities Alliance (AHA) had set up a WhatsApp Group and had responded to the planned cuts in Humanities at the University of East Anglia.
3. CUCD Chair’s report

The Chair reported that the issues around the CUCD bank account had been sorted, that the revised CUCD constitution had been approved by CUCD Council in November, that there had been more meetings between the Chair and CUCD officers and that the Chair had attended an event for mid-career scholars in London, which had revealed useful information.
4. Update from CUCD Treasurer

The Treasurer reported that the CUCD bank account was now fully functional again and that a letter asking for payment of subscriptions had been sent to CUCD Contacts (with a focus on this year’s subscriptions, but in the in the hope to recover also some from last year). Committee members were invited to alert the Treasurer to any outstanding payments from CUCD.
It was noted that a Survey Monkey subscription had been running since 2019 paid for by the Chair and had been used for some CUCD surveys during this period. It was agreed that CUCD would reimburse the Chair for a portion of the costs incurred.
5. Update from CUCD Education Committee

The Chair of CUCD Education Committee reported that, after a slow start, things were running well and that Committee members were in regular contact with each other, by email or video call. The main activity so far had been updates to the website and the preparation of two rounds of pedagogy grants per year. The first call had been issued in November: six applications had been received; the panel had decided to fully fund two of these and to part-fund a third. There would be a report for the CUCD Bulletin on the activities of CUCD Education Committee and the funded projects. It was emphasized that the CUCD criteria for awarding education committee grants put a primary focus on pedagogy, which is fundamentally about reflection on teaching, sharing and improving teaching practice, and that a pay-off for the UK HE Classics community, not just one department, was important.

In order to coordinate activities with other Classics organizations, it was suggested that the Chair of CUCD Education Committee would attend a meeting of the Classics Development Group and/or arrange a meeting with the relevant officers of the Classical Association (CA).
It was agreed that an event on assessment, including ChatGPT, and / or an article in the CUCD Bulletin on the impact of ChatGPT for Classics would be useful.
6. Update from CUCD EDI Committee

On behalf of the EDI Committee it was reported that, in addition to awarding small grants, they had organized a launch event of the ‘Pandemic Stories’ report, which departments were encouraged to use, and that the survey on the relationship between Classics and class was ongoing.
7. Update on CUCD Bulletin

The CUCD Bulletin was flourishing and publishing a variety of pieces, including obituaries and more reflective pieces. The editors were keen for it to be as inclusive and varied as possible and encouraged further suggestions in addition to various items already in the pipeline.
It was agreed that one would aim again for publication of statistics and a chair’s report towards the end of the calendar year.
Obtaining an ISSN for the CUCD Bulletin and diversification of CUCD’s social media presence were considered. It was agreed to set up a Twitter account for the CUCD Chair, so that the CUCD Bulletin was not acting as the only face of CUCD.
8. Update on Statistics
It was noted that statistics had not been compiled or published since the start of the pandemic. The Chair would get in touch with the Statistics Officer and ensure that they would again be prepared on an annual basis.
9. Update on Open Access matters
Publishers and learned societies publishing journals were still considering the financial impact of open access requirements and the corresponding pricing model. Otherwise, there was still uncertainty about the precise requirements for the next REF, especially as the promised working group on these matters had not been set up.
10. Update from ICS

On behalf of the ICS Director feedback on the database of PhD run by the ICS was solicited. It was felt that it was still worth continuing, but needed to be publicised more and updated more often. In future CUCD would help with publicising it.
11. AOB
There was no other business.

12.  Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting would be determined by means of a Doodle poll nearer the time. It was likely that the next meeting would be held in the early autumn in the run-up to the Council meeting in November.
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